Temple-Greenville Police Joint Board
Minutes of the Public Meeting in Temple

April 4, 2022

The meeting was called to order at 5:01 pm by Chair Bill Ezell of Temple. By order of roll call vote, in
attendance were Bill Ezell and Ken Caisse of Temple, Maggie Bickford of Greenville, Chief McTague
and Deb Morrison.

Minutes

Ken made a motion to accept the minutes for the February meeting and Maggie seconded. Motion passed
unanimously.

Old Business
New Business

In regards to the new prosecutor, Mike Beausoleil, Chief explained that there’s too much going on in
the town of Antrim —where Mike lives — and he can no longer continue on as prosecutor for Temple-
Greenville.

Chief met with Attorney Rick Carpenter from Jaffrey, and worked out a deal with him to work here.
His background checks are completed and the Chief highly recommends him. He said Rick’s assistant,
Michelle, will do the paperwork and the cost will be $66,000 for both of them for the year. We would
continue to do the arraignments, etc. when Rick’s on vacation.

Bill made a motion to hire Attorney Rick Carpenter as the new prosecutor and Ken seconded. Motion
passed unanimously.

Chief’s Report

TGPD is finishing up with tree cutting and the cable company in regards to details. The cable guys are
checking the wires and house setups and will hopefully be done by the end of April. TGPD is gearing
up for summer and things are running smoothly now.

It was requested that Deb redo the contract with no changes to the old one (except for dates), which
will be in effect for three years. The contract will be signed at the next board meeting.

Maggie asked how the board would feel about going bimonthly for meetings. Chief had no issue with
that and there was agreement all around unless something came up where they needed to get together.

Maggie made the motion to meet bimonthly starting in June and Bill seconded. Motion passed
unanimously.

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, June 6, 2022, at 5:00 pm in Greenville. Ken made
a motion to adjourn and Maggie seconded. All in favor to adjourn. The meeting ended at 5:16 pm.

Minutes prepared by Deb Morrison.



